CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

JUNE 6, 2017

HARRISBURG DIOCESE

· THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Father Weary, Spiritual Advisor; Betty Berry, Lay Director; Terri DiBacco; Lay Director Elect; Chairpersons in attendance:  Robbie Davis, Bill Benning, Rose Guerrini, Phil Talerico, Ron Borza.  Others in attendance: Sister Catherine McCaffrey, Joan Benning, and Ann Marie Segilia.
· Opening prayer offered by Bill Benning
· Grouping followed.

· Minutes for the May, 2017, meeting were agreed to as corrected.

· TREASURER REPORT

· Phil Talerico listed the beginning checkbook balance $2,409.14.  Ending checkbook balance $3,403.34.   Report was accepted as submitted. 
· PRE-CURSILLO REPORT

· Wendy Vogt submitted in her absence that the upcoming Women’s weekend has 11 candidates.  Robbie Davies, offered that it was now up to 18 candidates.  The men’s weekend has 2 applications thus far.  Phil Talerico mentioned that there were 11 men  that will be submitting applications.  Ron Borza will be contacting the Dioceses to offer the weekend to our current Deacons and Seminarians.
· CURSILLO COMMITTEE REPORT

· Ron Borza offered his report on the recent visits to the Hartman Center (HC)and the Christian Retreat Center (CRC) on May 27, 2017.  The Cursillo weekends are scheduled at St. Pius Parish, Selinsgrove:  July 19-22, 2018 and July 26-29, 2018.  Ron presented information regarding the two facilities that were visited on May 27, 2017.  Those attending the tour of the Hartman Center and the Christian Retreat Center were:  Father Weary, Terri DiBacco, Bill and Joan Benning, Tom Wonsiewicz, Robbie Davis, Yolanda Bermundo, Phil Talerico, and Ann Marie Segilia.
· Cost for the Hartman Center:
· Lodging and food $147 per person.  
· Suggested donation for the weekend, $225.  

· Cost for the Christian Retreat Center:

· Lodging and $191.45

· Suggested donation for the weekend $210.
· It was proposed by Ron Borza that a vote should be taken to procure dates available at the CRC for February and March, 2018.  Phil Talerico seconded the motion.

· Ron Borza offered a motion to consider possible dates for winter and fall, 2018, at the Hartman Center.  The motion was seconded by Terri DiBacco.
· All information obtained for both centers will be discussed further at the July, 2017, meeting.

· POST-CURSILLO REPORT   

· Rose Guerrini stated that she is still waiting to hear from Jackie DesMesme-Gray, regarding her availability to be the Witness Speaker at the Grand Ultreya, October 28, 2017.   Bill Benning had more information for the Ultreya being held on June 26th, at St. Katherine Drexel, beginning at 6:30 pm.
· SCHOOL OF LEADERS
· Robbie Davis, advised the committee that the next SOL is being held on June 17, 2017 at Holy Name of Jesus Parish, beginning at10:00 am.  Deacon Joe Wrabel will be the Doctrinal Speaker discussing Chapters 10 – 12 from Matthew Kelly’s book, Rediscover Jesus.  Robbie Davis will offer the Rollo on Chapter 3 of the Cursillo Fundamentals book.
· COMMUNICATIONS REPORT
· Ann Marie Segilia offered the committee report on behalf of Tina Stryker, Committee Chair.  Articles for the next edition of the “New Day” are needed.  Gary Honabach has resigned from his position as head of the Harrisburg Cursillo data base.  Ron Borza suggested that possibly paying someone to maintain the data base, should be considered.   Rose Guerrini will speak with Gary Honabach and advise at next meeting if she is willing to take over the Database.  Gary will stay on until we get a replacement, but wants to be removed from all Cursillo Communications.
· OTHER SECRETARIAT BUSINESS

· Update for the workshop being held on July 8th was offered by Betty Berry.   Lists will be distributed so that calls can be made to other Cursillistas encouraging their attendance.

· ELECTIONS WERE HELD FOR LAY DIRECTOR ELECT, CHAIRPERSON CURSILLO COMMITTEE AND TREASURER.  
· Yolanda Bermuda was the only candidate nominated for the Lay Director Elect position.  She is the new Lay Director Elect.
· Ballots were distributed for Treasurer:  Those nominated and on the ballot were:  
· Treasurer

· Donna Gilbert and Bob Ribic.

· Cursillo Chair:  Those nominated and on the ballot were:  
· Ron Borza,

· Nancy Keener, 
· Bill and Joan Benning.

· Election results were announced.  Donna Gilberti was elected as Treasurer.  Cursillo Chair was bill Benning for Men’s Cursillo; and there was a tie between Nancy Keener and Joan Benning for Women’s Cursillo Chair.

· Ron Borza objected and requested that Father Weary review that the ballot of the split vote between Joan and Nancy was legitimate.  Ron then stated that he was furious that his name was listed on the ballot as he declined to run for another term.  After review of the May minutes, it was determined that he had accepted Terri DiBacco’s nomination.  Ron apologized and asked for a new vote with his name being omitted from the ballot.  Bill Benning also said that he and Joan were on the ballot as a team and if not considered as a team, he would decline the position.  Another vote was taken and Bill and Joan Benning were elected as the new Cursillo Chairs.
· July Secretariat meeting will be held on July 11th instead of July 4,, 2017, at the Diocesan Center.
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Marie Segilia
